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27 November 2003

The Hon Henry TANG Ying-yen, GBS, JP
Financial Secretary
12/F, West Wing
Central Government Offices
Lower Albert Road
Central

Dear Mr TANG,

Panel on Planning, Lands and Works
and Panel on Home Affairs

West Kowloon Cultural District

At the joint meeting of the Panel on Planning, Lands and Works
and Panel on Home Affairs held on Tuesday, 25 November 2003, Members
examined issues relating to the West Kowloon Cultural District (WKDC)
development.  These issues include those related to the funding arrangements
for the WKDC development.  As the administration of public finances falls
within your purview, Members agreed that you should be asked to respond to
them.  They are set out below for your reference.

First, there are the issues raised in Hon Abraham SHEK's letter to
me dated 18 November 2003.  A copy of the letter is attached.

Moreover, other Members also raised the following issues:

(a) whether the funding arrangements and/or the accounting
arrangements adopted by the Administration for the proposed
implementation of the WKDC development are in breach of
sections 3 and 4 of the Public Finance Ordinance (Cap. 2) ;
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(b) whether the WKDC development as a whole or any part(s) of
the development is a project under the Government's Public
Works Programme;

(c) in relation to (b) above, please provide the Administration's
definition of "Public Works Programme" and to confirm, in
arriving at the definition, whether and how the
Administration has taken into account its promulgated policy
to promote private sector participation in public works
projects; and

(d) notwithstanding the answers to (a) and (b) above, whether
and how far the Administration considers that in respect of
the implementation arrangements for the WKDC
development, the Administration has fulfilled/will be able to
fulfill its constitutional obligations as stipulated in Article 64
of the Basic Law.

I should be grateful if you would let me have your response to the
above issues on or before 17 December 2003.  Upon receipt of your response,
the two Panels will consider how the matter should be pursued.

Best regards,

Yours sincerely,

(TANG Siu-tong)
Chairman of Panel on Planning Lands, and Works

Encl.

cc Hon IP Kwok-him, JP (Chairman of the Panel on Home Affairs) (w/o encl)
Chief Secretary for Administration
Secretary for Housing, Planning and Lands
Secretary for Home Affairs






